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Tara's Kitchen Uk 
Celebration Cakes 

Buffet & Bakery Style Foods 
Children's Party Boxes 

Free Local Delivery 
Web: www.taraskitchenuk.webs.com 

Facebook: www.facebook/taraskitchenuk.com 
Tel: 01227 832414 

Mobile: 07871422072 

2 Cullings Hill, Elham, CT4 6TE 
T: 01303 840577 
M: 07910748152 

E: info@bournephysio.co.uk 
W: www.bournephysio.co.uk 

Professional Physiotherapy 
for multiple conditions 

& Sports Injuries 
Julie Perkins 
Chartered Physiotherapist 
BSc (Hons), BA (Hons) 
MCSP, MPF, MSOM 
HPC registered 

An Exclusive Venue Special Events & Weddings, Concerts, Open Air Theatre, 
Business Meetings & Corporate Away-days Community Classes & Treatments 
Ballroom, Body-Conditioning, Massage, Piano, Pilates, Singing, Squash, Tennis, 
Yoga, Swimming summer 2011(all year spa Spring 2012) Charlton Park CT4 5JA 
Tel:01227 831355 www.charlton-park.org 

FULL RANGE OF DOMESTIC 
PLUMBING SERVICES 
BATHROOMS/TILING 
INTERIOR/EXTERIOR DECORATING 
LANDLORDS WORK TOTAL 
REFURBISHMENTS CARPENTRY 
GENERAL MAINTENANCE 
REFERENCES AVAILABLE/ FULLY 
INSURED PLEASE CALL JEFF PULL 
01227 831012 07739 416114 
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Bridge Village Playgroup 

Wed, Thurs, Fri   9.00 - 12.00 
Tues  9.00—3.30 

Mon (4's morning)  9.00 - 12.00 
Tel 07790  096 325 

Fully qualified and very 
experienced staff 

Good OFSTED Report 

SWEETS STUFF 
Fun Cakes for any occasion 

Made to order 
Why not have something different for your 

next celebration. 
These 'cakes' are made entirely of sweets 

01227 740944 
07816 426035 

www.sweetsstuff.co.uk 
UPHOLSTERY, FABRICS AND 
RENOVATION ALL COMMISSIONS 
CONSIDERED Tel: 07973 377817 or 
01227 455841 

SARAH de ROUGEMONT 

FREEVIEW & FREESAT 
SYSTEMS MULTI-SWITCHING 
DIGITAL DISTRIBUTION 
FRENCH & EUROPEAN 
PROGRAMMES, STORM 
DAMAGE INSURANCE 
REPAIRS, PERSONAL 
SERVICE OWNER ENGINEER 
12 MONTHS GUARANTEE 
FULLY INSURED SERVICE & 
REPAIRS 

LOCAL 
SERVIC
E 

Establis
hed 32 
years 

www.freeviewandfreesat.c
o.uk 

YOGA CLASSES @ POLO FARM with 
Cheryl Rivers Monday 10.00-11.30 a.m   
  Tuesday 7.00-8.30 p.m.  Wednesday 
5.00-6.30 p.m.    Thursday 10.00-11.30 
a.m. Saturday 9.00-10.30 a.m.  FIRST 
LESSON FREE Please contact Cheryl 
Rivers on 01227 457707   
www.yogawithcheryl.org 

NEED A VAN? THEN I'M YOUR MAN 
For all light removals, furniture, and 
domestic items including house 
clearances. Safely transporting antique 
furniture a speciality. * Avoid expensive 
pick-ups and drop-offs *Remove, 
dispose or recycle all household items    
 including electrical appliances *Based 
in Barham *Reasonable and fair rates 
*Free estimates and quotations CALL 
CHRISTIAN ON: 01227 831639              
                   07771 728080 Email: 
stablegate@hotmail.co.uk 

20% discount on 
all work carried 
out!! 
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C W LYONS & SON LTD 
FUNERAL DIRECTORS & MONUMENTAL MASONS 

70 Military Road, Canterbury 
24 Hour Service  Tel: 01227 463508 

Family Owned. Est 1911                       Members of SAIF, NAFD & NAMM 
Prepaid Funeral Plans Available 

TOO BUSY TO CLEAN YOUR HOUSE 
AS YOU WOULD LIKE? Then let us 
help you...CARING CLEANING We will 
provide a cleaning service that is: 
Caring Respectful Thorough Tailor-
made to suit your needs Call Caring 
Cleaning on: 0791480664 
caringcleaning@fsmail.net We’re 
waiting to help you! 
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Family owned and run                         
Convenient parking 

Committed to quality care                    
Purpose designed modern practice 

     Relaxed atmosphere                      
       24 hour emergency service 

     Consultations by appointment        
     Modern purpose designed facility 

Rob and Rachel McMeeking 
Chalkpit Farm, Adisham Road, 

Bekesbourne, Nr. Canterbury Kent 
CT4 5EU (Opposite Essentially 

Hops) 
e-mail : info@bournevets.co.uk 
Web : www.bournevets.co.uk 

01227 832322 

“Logs for 
Sale” 



# 

PIANO, SINGING AND THEORY 
LESSONS VACANCIES WITH 
QUALIFIED, EXPERIENCED TEACHER; 
CHILDREN AND ADULTS WELCOME; 
BEGINNERS TO ADVANCED LEVELS; 
EXAMS OPTIONAL 01227 710738 
miranda.pianist@gmail.com member ISM 

Painting, Brickwork, 
Fencing, 

Paths, Patios, 
Grass and Hedge Cutting 
and General Maintenance 

L.J. Dwyer 
07759 929893 

R.B.W KENT’S WATER FEATURE 
SPECIALISTS AND POND BUILDING 
EXPERTS Garden / Pond Design, 
Building and Refurbishments Pond 
Cleaning / Maintenance / Maintenance 
Contracts Child Safe Pond Covers 
Filtration  Specialists Patios - Decking - 
Fencing - Brickwork - Arbours Tel: 
07563212858 FREE ESTIMATES and 
CONSULTATIONS 
www.ReflectionByWater.com       Email: 
andrewlongrbw@hotmail.com 

MIRANDA KENT ARCM 
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Conservatory cleaning, Fascia 
and soffit cleaning 

Gutter clearing, Full exterior 
cleaning 

Domestic cleaners supplied 
References provided 

Est 10 years in Bridge and      
surrounding villages 

WINDOW CLEANER 
DARREN SANDERSON 

RING ME ON 01227 636796 
MOBILE 07789711432 

Kent Roofing 
Loft Conversions, Tiling 

Flat Roofing, Roofs Cut and Pitched 
UPVC Facia and Guttering 

Roof Windows Fitted 
FREE  ESTIMATES 
Phone 01227 861149 

ROGERS GARAGE AUTOMOBILE 
ENGINEERS OVERHAULS 
SERVICING & BODY REPAIRS. 
CLASSIC & VINTAGE CAR 
RESTORATIONS Any make of new or 
second hand cars supplied 36 HIGH 
STREET BRIDGE Nr. Canterbury CT4 
5JZ CANTERBURY 830348 

KLB Business Services For all 
Accountancy & Business Requirements 
Contact KAREN Mobile:  07979 374718 / 
Email:Kaz4726@hotmail.com Book – 
keeping, VAT, Accounts & Payroll 
Efficient, Time & Cost Effective Services 
Always very reliable & dedicated Never 
further than a phone call away 
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Carpentry   Construction    
Restoration   Landscaping 

Bespoke Timber Frame Building Specialist 

New Joinery workshop just opened at Unit 1, Barham Business Park 

All enquiries welcome.  Please contact Arbie Worth; 
www.worth-haus.com / 07540111388 / arbie@worth-haus.com 

TILIA COTTAGE  at Court Lodge Farmhouse Comfortable self catering cottage in 
the beautiful village of Bishopsbourne. Sleeps 2 plus 2. For more details visit our 
website www.courtlodgefarmhouse.co.uk or contact Jenny Coop: 01227 832242  
mob: 07846 348509  jenny.coop@btinternet.com 
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Rev Julia Pickles 
The Curate 

21 High Street 
Bridge 

CT4 5JZ 
curate@bridgechurch.co.uk 

Tel: 01227 830265 
Vicarage Office: 01227830250 

As summer has faded and autumn marched on apace, it’s true isn’t it that the smells 
around us change? The air is often crisper on the nostrils and our noses detect the 
damp and mist as the leaves on the trees turn hue. Meanwhile in the kitchen we 
abandon our sweet smelling salads and sizzling BBQs in favour of steaming bowls 
of soup or roasts that fill our noses with the comforting aromas of root vegetables or 
gravy!   
It reminds me that smells are very evocative of people, place and time. We so easily 
remember people by their perfumes or aftershave and smile to ourselves in 
recollection if we pass someone in the street who whiffs the same as our loved ones. 
In a similar way, the smell of incense always takes me back to being 18 as a student 
at St Chad’s College, Durham and the teenage religious thrill of worshipping in our 
college chapel, which was a very happy and holy community to be part of. Perhaps 
there is a smell for you, which reminds you of a certain time in your life? The odour 
of carbolic soap as a childhood memory perhaps or even the smell of seaside air! 
Well, St Paul knew that smells were evocative, which is why in 2 Corinthians 2:14-16 
he talks about how we Christians “are to God the pleasing aroma of Christ among 
those who are being saved”. We’re to spread the gentle merciful scent of Christ as a 
sweet smell into the world by our loving actions and words that it might linger and 
draw others to Christ. But how can we let our lives be steeped in the aroma of 
Christ? 
In 1996, the Church of England outlined 5 marks of mission as a kind of mission 
statement for our communion but I think they are very relevant to all breeds of 
Christian (Roman Catholic, Methodist, Baptist, the list goes on…) and they direct us 
in our attempts to fulfill the Great Commission and in this task of spreading the 
aroma of Christ. They are: 

1.  To proclaim the Good News of the Kingdom. 
2.  To teach, baptise and nurture new believers. 
3.  To respond to human need by loving service. 
4. To seek to transform unjust structures of society, to challenge violence of 

every kind and to pursue peace and reconciliation. 
5.  To strive to safeguard the integrity of creation and sustain and renew the life 

of the earth. 
So as we encourage each other in mission and in spreading Christ’s aroma in the 
world let me end with an extract from a prayer by John Henry Newman. 

Dear Jesus, help me to spread Your fragrance everywhere I go.
Flood my soul with Your spirit and life..That my life may only be a radiance of Yours. 

God bless,    Julia 
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Your Parish Matters 

 
Weddings 

20.07.13 Nackington Jordan Allen and 
Nicola Fisher 
27.07.13 Bridge John Cox and 
Joanne Hills 
24.08.13 Bekesbourne Matthew Moon and Nicola 
Kelly 
31.08.13 Lower Hardres Jamie Hazlegrove and 
Sabine Crestien 
06.09.13 Bridge Mark Foster and 
Ffion Mari Edwards 

Wedding 
Blessing 
06.07.13 Bishopsbourne Freya Seath and Vicente 
de Arajngo 

Renewal of Vows 
10.08.13 Patrixbourne Matthew and Louise 
Mackay 

 
Funerals 

22.07.13 Georgina Hagger 
22.07.13 Kathleen Mary Wells 
06.08.13 Winifred Ellen Calkin 
21.08.13 Jack Frederick Smith 
30.08.13 Kathleen Margaret Eynon 

Church Mice.  The group meets on the first Tuesday of the month in St Peter's, 
Bridge from 2pm-3pm for preschool children (0-5) and their parents and carers - 
play, songs, bible story, craft and tea and coffee.  The next meeting is on Tuesday 
1st October.   
All welcome.  Contact Rev Julia on 830265. 

MOBY.  Members of Bridge Youth or MOBY is the Bridge Benefice Youth Group for 
Year 7 plus.  It aims to support young people in their Christian faith…and have fun.  
MOBY will meet again on Tuesday 15th October, 7pm-8.30pm, at Bridge Pavilion on 
the Recreation Ground. 
Year 7’s and up all welcome.  For further information please contact Rev Julia on 
830265. 

Mid-Week Communion takes place on Tuesday mornings at 9.30am at Bridge 
Church. This is a short service (30 minutes) and I hope this will provide an 
opportunity for those who drop children off at school to have time for themselves 
with God in a quiet atmosphere. 

Morning and Evening Prayer.   Morning and evening prayer take place at Bridge 
Church, from Monday to Thursday at 8.30am and 5pm respectively.  All are very 
welcome to attend. 

Prayers There is a book for prayer requests on the altar of the 
Lady Chapel in Bridge Church. 
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Church Weddings.  If you, or anyone you know would like to explore the possibility of 
getting married in church in Bridge, Bekesbourne, Patrixbourne, Nackington or 
Lower Hardres please phone the Vicarage to make an enquiry: 01227 830250.  
Further information is also available at www.yourchurchwedding.org 

For Baptism and Funeral enquiries please feel able to contact the Vicarage or the 
Curate .The Church of England seeks to serve the community not just those who go 

to church. 

Dates for Your Diary 
October 
01/10 14.00 Church Mice at Bridge Church 

     15.00    Holy Communion at Bridge Haven
      

20.00 After 8’s at 7 Windmill Close 

03/10 19.30 Health & Healing at 7 Windmill Close 

08/10 14.30 Holy Communion at Mansfield Court 

09/10 10.00 Fish Scheme-Coffee pop in at Bridge 
Village Hall 

14.00 Social Afternoon at John Baker White Memorial   
  Hall, Lower Hardres 

14/10 19.30 Caring & Sharing  

15/10 15.00 Holy Communion at Saxon Lodge 
19.00- MOBY. Bridge Pavilion on Recreation Ground 
20.30  

               20.00 After 8’s at 7 Windmill Close 

16/10 15.00 Hymns at Bridge Haven 

22/10 14.30 Holy Communion at Highfield 

28/10 19.30 Caring & Sharing 

The Curate, Rev Julia Pickles has her day off on Friday each week. In case of an 
emergency on a Friday please contact the 
Rev Stephen Hardy on 01227 831340. 
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Bekesbourne Village Forthcoming Events 

The Friends of Bekesbourne Church are 
organising the following events: 

~ 7th November, 2013 – Valuation Evening in the Village Hall 
~ 7th December, 2013 – Christmas Bazaar in the Village Hall 
~ 25th January, 2014 – Jumble Sale in the Village Hall 

Details of the above events will be published in future Parish 
Magazines for the sale of tickets and timings. 

In search of a new priest...update 
Sadly, we are unable to appoint a new priest after the interviews in July so we are 
now advertising the post again, having slightly tweaked the parish profile (job 
description) and interviews will be held a second time in mid-late November. Please 
continue to pray for all our church wardens, retired clergy and ministers and for 
wisdom to appoint the right candidate. Many thanks, Rev Julia. 

FOSM CONCERT AT PATRIXBOURNE  
Our next FOSM event is at St Mary's on Sunday 17th November at 3pm. It will be a 
concert of sacred and secular music, conducted by Matthew Raisbeck, featuring 
local singers, followed of course by refreshments. Do come along and support them. 
Tickets are available from Pauline Pritchard.  
Now that we have the funds to repair the Wheel Window, we have shifted our fund-
raising efforts to new heating for the church. Those of you who know St Mary's will 
realise how great this need is!  
A big thank you to everyone who has contributed to our fund-raising efforts so far. 

Poppy Appeal 
“Remembrance Sunday will be the 10th of November this year with Poppy day 
preceding it and Armistice day following it. Despite the recession each year people 
in the parishes of Bridge, Bishopsbourne and Patrixbourne continue to be more and 
more generous. With this in mind we are keen to get more volunteers to act as 
house to house collectors during the preceding fortnight or as street collectors from 
the 2nd to 9th of November.  Please contact John Shirley on 0708734842 or Emily 
Shirley on 07753779074, if you think that you could spare a couple of hours.”   
Nailbourne Sewer. We have a meeting in Bridge Village Hall on October 12th 
regarding fat funnels which are devices to keep fat out of the sewer and reduce 
blockages which I would like to publicise. Jill Thomas. 
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Remembering Kathy Eynon, 
friend of Bridge Church and the Children’s Society 
Sadly Kathy passed away peacefully at home on 12 August 2013, to be reunited with 
her daughter, Jackie.  Husband John and elder daughter, Lindsay, would like to 
thank all Kathy’s friends and neighbours in Bridge for their kindness and support – in 
these sad times, and in the many years of Kathy’s work for Bridge Church and 
fundraising for The Children’s Society, where she instigated the Christingle services 
enjoyed by all generations.  Particular thanks go to Margaret Clarke, who led the 
service at Barham Crematorium. 

Bridge History Society  
‘A Dickens Film Evening’ is our next event, to take place on Thursday 17 October at 
7.30 pm in Bridge Village Hall. The opening scene of Dickens’ ‘Great Expectations’ 
inspired the making of this short film ‘Magwitch’, which was made in Kent to 
celebrate Dickens’ bicentenary celebrations. It was critically acclaimed as ‘beautifully 
shot, brilliant direction, great ending’. We will also be showing another short film 
entitled ‘Timebleeds’. This is a drama/documentary created to commemorate World 
War 1. In sombre contrast, perhaps, this film looks briefly at the central question 
‘What happens if we forget?’. A bit of a preview for our Society, this film is part of a 
larger project, which will receive its first screening by Turner Contemporary at the 
Royal Engineers’ Museum in Medway next year. Something to stimulate thought ... 
All are welcome. We feel it might be popular, so come early to secure your place!  
Meriel Connor 

1st Bridge Rainbow Unit 
Bridge Rainbows has had two busy terms this year. They have visited Howletts, 
Farming World, Aire Trampolining, had a Teddy bears Picnic at Bekesbourne Rec 
and a Sports meeting at Bridge Rec. In June they did a sponsored walk from Bridge 
to Bishopsbourne and raised an amazing £210 for Guide Dogs for the Blind. 
Meetings in the hall have covered topics ranging from ‘Getting Healthy’ to 
“Sunflowers’ and ‘Earth Day’. 
I should like to say a very big thank you to all who have helped me over the last 17 
years. It has been great fun and I am most grateful to all who contributed to my 
wonderful array of gifts. 
A new volunteer leader, Sharon Pritchard, has taken over the running of the unit. I 
wish Willow and her team the very best of luck for the future of Rainbows in Bridge. 
Sarah Wetherell/ Rowan 

PANASONIC PHONE/FAX/COPYING MACHINE Bridge Parish 
Council has a working Panasonic KX-FP215E phone /fax/ 
answering system/copying machine plus full instructions and 4 
rolls of ink film for which it has no further use. If you could make 
use of this free equipment, please contact Christobel Seath, the 
Parish Clerk, on 01227 831085 (weekday mornings) or via email 
at clerk@bridgevillage.org.uk 
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Nailbourne Horticultural Society
Join us on Tuesday 29 October and be transported by our speaker Heather Willis 
to "The Isle of Arran in Autumn".  The talk, which promises to be a photographic 
delight, will be held in Bridge Village Hall, starting at 7.30 pm.  There will be a small 
charge to include refreshments and, as always, we are delighted to welcome non-
members.

In preparation for our Spring Show, we will as usual be giving out bulbs this autumn 
to be grown on and brought along to the Show for entry in the Chairman's Challenge 
class.  Please contact Kathy Walder on 830057 if you would like to be included.
 

Bridge with Patrixbourne Women's Institute
On Tuesday 15 October at 7.30 pm in Bridge Village Hall, Gehad Homsey will be 
giving a talk on the charity known as "Mercy Ships".  Non-members will be made 
most welcome at our meetings.
 

National Vegetable Society - Kent District Association
For the final evening talk of the 2013 programme, Neil and Bob Lawrence will 
perhaps inspire us to have a good rummage around in all corners of our garden 
after their talk entitled "Antiques in your Garden Shed" on Wednesday 9 
October, 7.30 pm for an 8.00 pm start, in Bridge Village Hall.  Non-members are, of 
course, very welcome to come along to the meeting too. 

Fish News 
The October Coffee Pop-In will be on Wednesday 9th from 10 to 11.15.  Everybody 
is most welcome to come along. 
The number to ring for help with transport is 07935 966 080. 

Christmas Puddings 
L`Arche Christmas Puddings have arrived a little late this year as the makers in 
Kendal have been producing 65,000 of them for Fortnum & Mason. 
Our price is kept for the fifth year at £5 for the 1 lb size serving 4 to 5 and £9 for the 
2lb ones serving 8. 
That will be a fraction of F&M`s price and no rail fare... 
As you may know, L`Arche provides remarkable homes for disabled and abled 
people to live and work together in 34 countries. It is a hugely worthwhile cause. 
Telephone Anne Rooke on 830298 and order for yourself or as presents for friends 
and family. 
Many thanks, Anne 
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Forth coming Bekesbourne Family Services 

At Bekesbourne we provide a warm welcome in a relaxed and informal setting. We 
use a sound system, have a small music group and now have a toilet! So don’t be 
put off, come and join us. We look forward to welcoming you into our church and 
chatting with you afterwards over a cup of tea and biscuits. 

October 6th is our annual Harvest Festival. The ‘gifts’ from this service will be 
donated to the Women’s Refuge in Canterbury. This provides an emergency place of 
safety for women and their children who have had to flee from abusive homes and 
relationships. The families arrive often with nothing, having fled without any 
possessions. So donations of non perishable goods; food, toiletries, consumables, 
are ideal. Also spare quality clothing, toys etc. Do come and join our joyous 
celebration with lots of music making and possibly food to taste! 

On November 3rd we will celebrate All Saints Day and explore saintliness and 
learn about some of our saints; famous and less famous. 

December 1st is our annual ADVENT Gift Service where we brings items to donate 
to British Humanitarian Aid, a local charity based in Canterbury which supports 
impoverished homes, families and many disabled children in the Chernigov region of 
the Ukraine. Good condition clothing for winter for adults and children, simple 
toiletries, toys, books (especially simple story books for the children to learn 
English), stationery items for learning as well as recreation. Large items-bedding, 
furniture, household, old computers can be taken directly to the warehouse on the 
Barton Road Estate. Tel No. 

Finally we have our Christmas Celebration! It is a tradition at Bekesbourne to hold a 
Nativity Drama. This is now combined with the feast of Epiphany and celebrated in 
our January service, The Feast of the Three Kings on January 5th. To achieve 
this we hold a rehearsal the day before, Sat. 4th, in the Church at 2.30pm. If there 
are any children who want to be part of this (do not have to be part of the regular 
congregation) then ring me, Pat Kusel, on 01227 830272, and come to the church 
on Sat. 4th Jan. 
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News for 2013 from Elham Valley Vineyard (The Fifth Trust )￼ 

We continue to grow and develop our Work Centres at the Vineyard and 
Greenbanks and look forward to our Craft Fair on 9th November at the Vineyard 
Garden Centre (11-3).  All departments are working to build up their stocks of craft 
items for sale and we are rapidly increasing the range of products made here. 

Our Woodwork studio is now able to offer a bespoke service for clients wanting 
garden furniture and obelisks as well as the normal bird tables, boxes and feeders.  
They also are making chopping boards which are very popular. 

Volunteers bring a wealth of new ideas into items made by our Pottery department 
and Art section so these are developing and evolving all the time, we produce and 
print our own Christmas cards and Calenders from drawings which students make in 
Design and Create. 

An offshoot which has sprung from our Catering team called “Cook Club” are now 
making and selling in the Teashop, a range of pickles and jams which have their own 
distinctive labels and these have been flying off the shelves.  The Student Canteen 
which has recently been refurbished with a Donation from our Charity “The Fifth 
Trust” now has duel use as a proper catering kitchen for “Cook Club” sessions which 
started as a small unit teaching students who found the teashop intimidating,  simple 
cooking and this has lead to their own range of goods which will be available at the 
Craft Fair. 

Of course we still have our Garden Centre and Teashop which are open 7 days a 
week to visitors from the local community looking for trees, plants, bird food and 
garden sundries and lovely lunches and cream teas.  Our delicious roasts are 
available every Sunday now and from October we will have our “Winter Warmers” 
and Christmas lunches so book early! 
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Stitch & Knit 
Thursdays 2.00 – 4.00 pm 

£4 per session – pay only if you attend 
Petham Village Hall 

Tea/coffee & homemade biscuit/cake provided 

A get-together for people of all abilities who want to bring their own knitting 
& stitching projects, and work on them with like-minded people in a social & 
fun setting. 

Help for beginners in most areas. 
If there is bad weather please ring one of us to check whether the session 
will take place. 

Knitted Beaded Lace shawlette £40 – learn how lace ‘works’ and how 
shawls/shawlettes are constructed and designed – you will work in 4ply for 
a faster result. Silk mix yarn & beads provided. 

Learn to Crochet £25 Nov 17 1.30-5pm – for beginners and those with a 
little experience. Bring your own hook & yarn – ask if not sure 

For more information about Thursday sessions or next year’s exciting 
workshops email  stitchandknit@gmail.com  or ring Anne on 01227 

700567 /  Rowan 01227 462046 
See www.therovingyarn.co.uk for shawl images 
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FREE INFORMATION SERVICE AVAILABLE FOR ALL 

A FREE service is now available for all Kent residents to help them find 
which health and social care services are available for them.  The service is 
part of Healthwatch Kent, a new independent consumer champion for 
people who use Kent’s many health and social care services. 
Healthwatch’s Information and Signposting dedicated service is available to 
everyone and will help people to find the services that they require within 
the complex NHS system in Kent.   

You can call them anytime on Freephone 0808 801 0102, alternatively email 
your enquiry to info@healthwatchkent.co.uk . 
Talking about the service, Healthwatch’s Charlie Fox said, “We are getting 
calls and providing assistance to people from all over the county.  For 
example, one customer had been struggling to find a local dentist with a 
winch to lift him from his wheel chair.  Our team tracked one down for him 
and provided all the information he needed to make an appointment.  We 
know how complicated it can be to find your way around the health and 
social care system.  Our team of trained staff can take the worry away and 
find the answers for you.  I have no doubt that once people are more aware 
of our service then we can be of assistance to hundreds of people every 
week.” 
Healthwatch Kent also wants to hear about peoples’ views and their 
experiences of local health and social care services.  It will take your voice 
to the people who commission services in Kent and help to shape the future 
of health and social care services.  To get involved visit our website at 
www.healthwatchkent.co.uk.   
The team is based from, and supported by, Kent and Medway Citizen’s 
Advice (KAMCA). 
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AUTUMN PROGRAMME 

Creative Places is a new Community Interest Company that has been set up to provide a range 
of fun and friendly creative workshops and courses in a variety of locations for people to be able 
to try their hand at new things and develop new creative skills. 
The first programme for Autumn 2013 will take place at Barham Village Hall: 

Sewing for Beginners: 10 Week Course 
Thursdays: 12th Sept – 21st November 7.30-9.30pm 
Have you always wanted to sew but don’t know how? Then grab you sewing machine (or 
someone else’s) and let’s go!  This 10wk course will teach you how to use your sewing machine, 
starting with the real basics and will take you on a journey to provide you with the skills and 
confidence to get stitching at home.  You will be invited to work on a project of your own choice in 
the final 2wks.  Cost: £120 for 10 weeks (not including half term) 

How to Hand Knit: 
Thursdays: 12th Sept – 26th Sept 7pm-9pm 
Itching to get knitting?  Or can you knit already but it just gets out of hand?  Don’t worry! Join 
these workshops and learn how to cast on and off, how to increase (when you want to) and 
decrease stitches and by the end of the 3 week course you will have completed a beautiful hand-
made hat for the winter.  Needles, pattern and wool supplied.  

 
Cost: £42 for all three workshops or £16 per workshop 

Pottery: 
Thursdays: 10th Oct – 24th October 7pm-9pm 
Fascinated by clay? Learn hand building techniques with our experienced tutor who will help you 
design and make your own clay objects.  The price includes firing in the kiln.    

Cost: £42 for all three workshops or £16 per workshop 

Soap Making: 
Thursday 14th November 7-9pm (FULLY BOOKED) 
Friday 15th November 7-9pm (NEW SESSION ADDED) 
Achieve a perfect bath time soak by learning how to make pretty soaps and candles! In one 
evening you can make some beautiful soap creations using melt and pour soap base and 
additional perfumes and colours.  Create Christmas gifts that are useful and unique.  All materials 
supplied.  Cost: £16 

Candle Making: 
Thursday 21st November 7-9pm (FULLY BOOKED) 
Friday 22nd November 7-9pm (NEW SESSION ADDED) 
Spend an evening melting wax, colouring and adding wonderful fragrances to create beautiful 
handmade candles.   These are ideal as winter gifts.  All materials supplied. Cost: £16 

To book, or for more information, please contact: 
tamasin@creativeplaces.org.uk 

www.creativeplaces.org.uk 
Mobile:  07990 543397 

Twitter & Facebook: Search for Creative Places CIC 
We are always looking for people to join our team of tutors.  Please get in touch if you have a 
creative talent you would like to teach others.  Alternatively, if there’s something you’ve always 
wanted to try your hand at, let us know and we’ll see what we can do! 
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Bridge Parish Council www.bridgevillage.org.uk 
 Notes from Bridge Parish Council meeting 12th September 2013  

Dog attacks on PROW  CB 300 – Cllr Atkinson reminded councillors of the events 
which had led to a Bridge resident being injured by dogs while she was walking with 
her dog on PROW CB300. In view of the danger these dogs still posed to Bridge 
residents walking along this public footpath, it was agreed to ask the Superintendent 
of Canterbury Police to address the next parish council meeting to advise on what 
protection the law provided in these circumstances. 

Neighbourhood Plan –.Prof Connor reported that a timetable of activities had been 
drawn up to the end of 2014. Committee members had had a training session on 
‘Public Engagement’ arranged by Planning Aid. Local businesses and the Primary 
School would be asked about their future plans. A village consultation event on 
policies was being organised for October. 

Mill Centre- Martin Bovingdon of the City Council’s Estates Dept. had not yet 
provided a valuation for the site, promised last April. The plans to refurbish the Mill 
Centre had received planning approval from the City Council. 

Nailbourne Pollution – Cllr Atkinson had circulated a report setting out the current 
position regarding Southern Water’s plans for the area. Southern Water would be 
holding a meeting on 18th September in Bridge village hall at 7.00pm to outline 
these. The engineering work scheduled would inevitably cause substantial disruption 
in Bridge and it was hoped that residents might suggest ways in which the disruption 
could be reduced. 
The Little Stour & Nailbourne River Management group would meet again on 25th. 
September and would then hold a public meeting in Bridge to hear the views of 
residents. 

Conyngham Lane -. After some discussion it was decided not to erect barriers on 
the corner of Conyngham Lane and the High Street. The parish council had no 
objection to flower planters being put on the grass on the corner if a local resident 
wanted to put them there and maintain them. 

Parking – Councillors noted that illegal/inconsiderate parking was increasing in the 
village. It was agreed to discuss this at the next Parish Council meeting 

Recreation Ground Working Party- There would be a working party on the 
recreation ground on Saturday 19th October at 9.30am. All residents would be very 
welcome. 

Bridge Emergency Plan- The members of the Emergency Plan Committee; Cllrs 
Atkinson, Burns-Stark and Moon would meet to review the current Emergency Plan 
for Bridge.       
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Village Sign – Cllr Hill reported via email that a new post had been ordered. Cllr 
Wilmshurst said that arrangements were being made to dig out the remains of the 
old post once the new post had been delivered. It was estimated that the new post 
would take six weeks to arrive. It was also reported that Kent Highways had been 
asked to replace the Bridge sign and gate at the chicanes. 

Recreation Ground Tree Survey Cllr Hodges together with Cllr & Mrs Corfield, Cllr 
Ward and Cllr Burns –Stark had undertaken a tree survey of the recreation ground. 
Mervyn Gulvin had created a new tree map using the survey data. Cllr Hodges 
thanked all concerned for their help 

Welcome Pack- Cllr Edmonds asked that Councillors let her know of any new 
arrivals in Bridge so that they could be given a Welcome Pack. It was also agreed to 
up–date the letter in the Pack and review its contents. 

Weed clearance - The Parish Council thanked several public-spirited residents of 
Bridge who had cleared the weeds from the pavements following weed spraying by 
KCC. 

The next meeting of Bridge Parish Council will be on Thursday 10th.October at 
7.30pm in Bridge Village Hall. The Planning Committee will meet prior to the Council 
Meeting at 7.15pm. All Bridge residents are welcome to attend these meetings. 
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J.W. & L.J. BRASIER LTD 
The Workshop-Highland Court Farm 

Tel: 01227 831928 
Open 8.00am—6.00pm 

Full Diesel & Petrol Diagnostic 
Servicing & pre-MOT’s 

Welding 
Cars Collected & Returned 

  

Chiropody/Podiatry 
33 Northgate 
Canterbury www.bestfeet.co.uk

 
David Orchard 
86 High Street 

Wingham 
(01227) 451317 

Plough & Harrow Traditional Village  Pub 
Serving Proper Beer Recently Refurbished Bar 
Snacks Attractive South Facing Courtyard The 
Oldest Fire in Bridge Polite, Friendly, Welcoming 
Service Function Room Free when Bar is used 
Hot & Cold Buffet Catering Available 86 High 
Street, Bridge, Nr Canterbury, CT4 5LA 

Under New Management 
Licensee: Ranulf Neame 
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ELITE BLINDS AND 
SHUTTERS 

Made to Measure Quality 
Window Blinds and Shutters 
For your home, conservatory, 

office, school, hotel and more... 
Call David or Katie Lester on 01227 714716 

info@elite-blinds.com    
www.elite-blinds.co.uk 

Domestic Cleaning Services 
Tel: 01227 277033 

www.supermaids.co.uk 
Email: info@supermaids.co.uk 

Est 1988 Osborne IT 
Consultancy 
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SAXON LODGE RESIDENTIAL HOME LTD 30 WESTERN AVENUE, BRIDGE, 
KENT CT4 5LT Family run home. established for 23 years, recently extended to 
accommodate 23 residents with 12 ensuite rooms. We cater for permanent, 
respite, holiday stays, rehabilitation and day care. For further information contact 
Marita Gomes (Manager) on 01227 831737 or info@saxonlodge.co.uk 

Old Codgers Logs Seasoned logs cut to any size Full tipper 
load - 1 tonne Free delivery in the Canterbury area Call: 
07786 307733 or Email johnmcpherson100@yahoo.co.uk 
Please leave a contact name & number and state whether   
you require logs for a wood burning stove or open fire. 
Smaller quantities available in bags from Bekesbourne Lane 
Bekesbourne (just look for the ‘Logs’ sign) 
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LOSE WEIGHT, GET FIT, 

TONE UP & FEEL GREAT!!! 

OUTDOOR FITNESS BOOTCAMP 

www.b2bfitnessandwellbeing.com 
Fun and Intense Training For Fast Weight Loss 

And Body Conditioning. 

www.b2bfitnessandwellbeing.com 
Fun and Intense Training 

For Fast Weight Loss And Body Conditioning. 

Venue:         
Bridge Recreation Grounds                                   
Patrixbourne Rd, Bridge, CT4 5BL 

TIME:                                                                
Monday & Wednesday @ 7-8pm 
Thursdays @ 9.30-10.30 am      
Saturdays  @ 9.30-10.30 am                                   
                                                                                
            

Don’t wait, Book your place today! 
For more info visit:                                  
           web – www.b2bfitnessandwellbeing.com      
                                                                                
        Call Bassey – 07932012847/ 01227830417     
                                                                                
                                 email – 
bassey@b2bfitnessandwellbeing.com 
*Also offers Personal Training Sessions* We come to you...   

PC & Laptop Repairs. Data 
Recovery Networking & 
Maintenance. Repairs & New 
Systems . Upgrades. Virus 
Removal/Protection. 
info@gingercatcomputers.co.u
k 
www.gingercatcomputers.co.uk 
www.gingercatcomputersolutio
ns.co.uk                                     
           
www.gingercatcomputers.co.uk 
                                

 01227 700730  
07970 455861 
01227 700730 

BEKESBOURNE STABLES   Liveries, 
hacking and lessons for all ages and 
abilities Pony rides and parties Horses 
taken for schooling Horses hired out for 
hunting We are a fully licensed and 
insured establishment with many year of 
experience.     Situated in walking 
distance from Bekesbourne Station, 
CT4 5EX   For info or to book call 01227 
830910 or 07764776057 
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LOCAL TAXI SERVICE
Airport Transfers, Local and Long Distance

Licensed By Canterbury City Council 
Operated By Barry Jones

Email: quotes@thevillagetaxi.com

Call or Text    07735 66 86 86 

YOGA  With Sue   - Weds mornings at 
Quiet View, Kingston - Thursday 
evenings  at Charlton Park - Friday 
mornings at Barham Village Hall 01227 
831455 suehyoga@gmail.com 

Learn To Dance With Jacqui and Jeff 
Ballroom, Latin American and Salsa At 
Bridge Village hall Friday evenings 
Improvers    7-30 till 8-30pm 
beginners     8-30 till 9-30pm £5.00 per 
person Contact 07968967057 or  
daytime 01303 250655 
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l All aspects of Tree Work 
l Hedge Cutting 

l Garden / Site Clearances      
Call Tony on Tel/Fax: 01227 

478604 
   Mob: 07708 537683 

www.hartleetreesurgery.com 
Email:  tonyhartlee@tiscali.co.uk 
NPTC Certificates - Fully insured 

54 St Gregory's Road, Canterbury, Kent 
CT1 1NU 

S & W ASPHALT 
FLAT ROOFING SPECIALISTS 

16 BROOKLANDS CLOSE 
FORDWICH 

CANTERBURY 
KENT CT2 0BT 

 Tel: 01227 731576 office 
Mobile: 0795 0299346 

Bay Tree Bookkeeping 
& Accountancy 

www.baytreebookkeeping.co.uk 

Bookkeeping 
Payroll 
VAT returns 
Management Accounts 
Annual Accounts 
Tax Returns 

Sue Leitch – 
Chartered Accountant – ACA MAAT 

Tel: 01227 709741 
Email:hello@baytreebookkeeping.co.uk 

Testing and  inspection 
New  installations 
Rewires   Fault finding 
Small  jobs  undertaken   
For  a  Professional   
Reliable  Service   
Contact  Tony Tel: 01227 
721309   Mob:07916 
386081   10, Rose Acre 
Road, Littlebourne, CT3 
1SY 
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Court Lodge Farmhouse Bed & Breakfast Comfortable 
accommodation In beautiful village of Bishopsbourne. For 
further details contact:            Jenny Coop           01227 
832242 jenny.coop@btinternet.com 

Wilco Plumbing & Heating Central Heating Installations & Repairs Gas & Oil Boiler 
repairs & replacements 5 Year Guarantee on Worcester Bosch Boilers. Local 
Experienced Engineer. All Plumbing & Heating Repairs 24/7 Emergency Service, 
Over 30 Years experience Registered with the Institute of Plumbing Gas Safe 
Registered, OFTEC Registered KCC Trading Standards Approved 01303 862173   
07860 452640 paul@wilcoplumbing.co.uk www.wilcoplumbing.co.uk 

Ladies & Gents Hairdressing Hot Stone Massage Spray Tanning Jessica 
Manicure & Pedicures     Facials Pregnancy Massage & Reflexology Waxing 
For more details please visit our website We look forward to welcoming you to 
Woodlands very soon! 26a High Street, Bridge, Canterbury, Kent, CT4 5JZ 01227 
830120 www.woodlands-bridge.co.uk     

www.courtlodgefarmhouse.co.uk 
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Vicar: Vicarage 23 High Street Bridge (830250) 
Curate: Rev. Julia Pickles. 21 High Street, Bridge (830265) 

email:  curate@bridgechurch.co.uk 
Lay Reader: Mrs. Margaret Clarke. (765598) 
ALM@Bekesbourne:  Mrs P Kusel. 830272).  email: patkusel@gmail.com 
Area Dean: Rev Stephen Hardy, Barham. (831340) 

PATRIXBOURNE WITH BRIDGE 
Churchwardens Dr. AM Nicholson, Riverside Cottage, Patrixbourne (830947) 
                   Mrs P Pritchard, 2 St Mary's Rd, Patrixbourne (830685) 

 Mr L H Dunderdale, 37 High St, Bridge (830668) 
email: laurence.dunderdale@btinternet.com  
Mrs E Andrews, The Purlins, Meadow Close, Bridge 

(830960) 
email: andpurlins@btinternet.com 

PCC Secretary Mr A Barber, 1 Riverside Mews, Bridge (831956) 
PCCTreasurer Mr C Medhurst, 1 Park View Bridge (830762) 
Gift Aid Officer Mrs A Medhurst, 1 Park View, Bridge (830762) 
Organist & Choirmaster (Bridge) Mr M Miles 
Asst. Organist & Choirmaster (Bridge)   Mrs J Barber 1 Riverside Mews, Bridge (831956) 
Organist (Patrixbourne)  Mr J Harris 1 Riverside Close, Bridge (830631) 

BEKESBOURNE 
Churchwardens Mrs J Gillanders, Cala, Aerodrome Rd, Bekesbourne 

Mrs J Millyard. 10 De Havillands, Bekesbourne (830256) 
email:  janemillyard1@btinternet.com 

PCC Secretary Mrs Nicky Fry, The Old Palace, Bekesbourne (830319) 
email:  nicolafry@cscope.co.uk 

PCC Treasurer Mrs Zan Clifford, Oakleigh Lodge, Bekesbourne (830328) 
Organist Mr J Harris 1 Riverside Close, Bridge (830631) 
Captain of the Ringers Mrs Gill Moon, The Haven, Aerodrome Rd, Bekesbourne (832134) 
On The Nail Advertising-: Mrs C Korzeniowska Middle Pett Farm House, Pett Bottom 

(830990)  email: c.korzeniowska@btinternet.com  
  

Items for On The Nail should reach Laurence Dunderdale by the 
15th of the preceding month preferably by email : 
laurence.dunderdale@btinternet.com 
Please ensure emails and any attachments are clearly titled to 
identify their content. 
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